


Annual General Meeting 

At the West Reservoir Centre

Sunday 30th March 2008 1.30pm

Present:

Claire Taylor, Mark Rowe, Lindsay Hough, David Ellis, ,Paul Wathan, Barry Fitzgerald, Susan Webster, Jonathan Males, Ian Tokelove

Bob Neame,  Karina Townsend, Andy Perkins, Nick Fagerlund, Matthew Harvey, Polly Rossetti, David Miller,Andrew Butler, Genia Gulyas, Christine Dove, 

Apologies : 

Jon Wood, , Carmen Aitken, 

Claire welcomes everyone to the meeting and invites all present to introduce themselves.

Following approval of the last minutes, by Claire and seconded by Ian we move on to the agenda.

Agenda

Reports from committee members.

Chair
The club had a ten month year to bring us into line for the financial year. Most committee meetings have been at the Brownswood Tavern upstairs with one meeting at WRC. Attendance has been good. The inventory for the club cupboard has been checked. Thanks go to Terry Kinsella for our notice board. The club invested more money in paddle clinics and coached pool sessions this year. The issues of a service agreement with WRC as well as membership cards have still not been finalised and Terry is looking both of these. The club sign is in progress. There was also an issue of lack of storage for boats and paddles. As chair it has been Claires responsibility to make sure actions are carried out by all members of the committee and to liase with staff at WRC.

Claire is standing down after three years as chair to spend more time with her family.

Membership Secretary

Lindsay outlined her responsibilities for keeping members’details up to date as well as a current list of club members. It is also her job to ensure that people renew their membership if they wish to continue using the facilities. At time of this meeting there are 120 members of which 69 joined this year. She is happy to stand again in the election.

Health and Safety Officer

David’s main responsibility has been to organise the duty rota, as the club cannot operate if there is no one on duty. There have been six occasions this year when the named duty person has not turned up but luckily one or two of the more regular members (usually Paul Wathan or Jon Wood) have stood in for them. David is happy to stand again for next year.

Social Secretary

Mark has enjoyed this post, providing refreshments for both the summer barbeque (which was preceded by wet fun (that’s water games) and the winter soup social as well as arranging canoe polo games on Tuesday evenings during the summer. He was open to suggestions for other events during the year. He is happy to stand again but equally happy to stand down.

Website and Communications Officer and team.

Ian said he had found it difficult to commit to the post due to time constraints but that the website hadn’t needed a lot of work. Apart from two days over Christmas, the website worked without problems throughout the year. He is happy to stand down if someone else wants the job.

Carmen Aitken and Jon Wood assist,respectively, with enquiries which are directed back to the website and keeping the messageboard working.

Treasurer

Paul provided a set of accounts to the committee. His responsibility is to keep track of club finances and bank cheques and cash paid for membership fees. There was an increase in spending on paddle clinics though the winter ones were not so well attended and recommended ten paddle clinics through the summer but fewer in the winter. He also recommended no increase in fees, provided GLL do not increase the rent. 

Draft Accounts for Year 1 April 2007 to 31 March 2008

 




06/07(£)



07/08(£)

Income

Membership Fees


3,633.00



4,152.00

Pool Sessions

                 
     94.00



   175.00

Total




3,727.00



4,327.00

Expenditure

Rent to GLL



1,914.08



2,329.38 (1)

BCU Affiliation

               
   203.80



   237.35

Entertainment expenses                        153.75



   196.23

Training (including pool sessions)     
   275.00



1,779.50 (2)

Newsletter/Postage 
                          625.70



   115.75

Website


                34.00



     48.29

Zanskar Expedition Sponsorship               0.00



   100.00

Audit Fee


                  0.00



     12.99

Total




3,206.33


            4,819.49

Surplus/Deficit

                         +520.67



  -492.49

Balance Sheet As At 31 March 2008

Assets
Bank Account as at 31 March
 
2,239.75



1,538.84

Less Liabilities

Uncashed cheque to G Stefani     
     12.50


                 12.50

R Colgan newsletter expenses 7/06         81.00

                             81.00

S Flatman postage for 3/07                     43.08



-------

Club Sign


 -------





   404.20

Rent to GLL (to 31/3/08)-------





     80.00

Total Club Assets


2,103.17



   961.14

Notes

(1) Rent to cover period 1/6/07 to 31/11.07

(2) Includes payment of £210 for 2006/07 pool sessions

Finally a thank you to Regents Canoe Club for letting us use their equipment for pool sessions. Paul is happy to continue as Treasurer

Newsletter Editor

Jonathan had meant to produce three issues this year but has done two, he has not received many articles from members. 85% of newsletters go out by e mail, posted copies need to be requested but the itis also available to download from the website. He recommended that all are sent out as e mails but Mark thought printed copies should still be available. Jonathan is happy to produce another issue within the month if he is re elected and is happy to stand again.

Trips Officer 

Barry reported trips had not been as successful as he had wanted and was not sure about the demand for club trips. The Thames day trips (organised by Karina and Susan) were successful and he is planning one for next week. Although this is not an official post, Barry is away next year so will stand down.

Secretary

Susan had nothing to report but is very happy to stand down.

Election of Committee 08/09

Membership Secretary – Lindsay Hough

Proposed – Paul Wathan

Seconded – Mark Rowe

Health and Safety Officer – David Ellis

Proposed – Christine Dove

Seconded – Mark Rowe.

Social Secretary – Mark Rowe

Proposed – Paul Wathan

Seconded – Lindsay Hough

Website and Communications – Ian Tokelove

Proposed – Paul Wathan

Seconded – David Ellis

Treasurer – Paul Wathan

Proposed – Ian Tokelove

Seconded – Barry Fitzgerald

Newsletter Editor – Jonathan Males

Proposed – Paul Wathan

Seconded – Ian Tokelove

Secretary – Susan Webster

Proposed – Paul Wathan

Seconded – Neil Hoxby

Chair – Nick Fagerlund (volunteered)

Seconded by both Karina Townsend and Christine Dove

Claire proposed the draft of accounts as a true and fair account of club finances, Paul will arrange for them to be audited.

Any Other Business

Club Constitution

Following an extremely long discussion it was generally agreed, after suggestion by Christine, that the constitution be amended regarding renewal of membership payments. 6.3 of the constitution will be amended to read

…”6.3.  A member shall be deemed to have resigned from The Club if, after due notice in writing, they have not paid the annual subscription within 2 months of the due date.  Any person who was a member in the previous year (whole or part) must pay full fees to rejoin in the next year, irrespective of the date of re-joining.  Any deviation from this must be approved by the committee..”

The club constitution can be viewed on the website.

Tuesday night paddling

The first evening session will be 22nd April from 6pm to 8pm.

Club e mails

Karina mentioned difficulties with sending group e mails to the membership, several people have not received e mails which were to be sent out to all members. Claire suggested Lindsay talk to Thomas at RCC so that CCC could have a similar system. At present our account does not have a reply facility.

Feedback

Paul commented that we do need more input from members about what they want from their club, very few attended todays  AGM . He suggested Jonathan ask for feedback on club activities and their own requests and ideas in the next newsletter. Ian also suggested inviting Tuesday night paddlers on the 22nd to the pub afterwards.

Jonathan asked for some guidelines for members to organise one day trips and Claire suggested the committee talk to Andrew Butler and other WRC staff for other trip ideas.

Andrew said there were BCU 1 and 2*courses scheduled at the centre for this summer.

Claire closed the meeting with thanks to the committee and she was thanked in turn for chairing for the last three years. 

* Next meeting date to be confirmed
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